
June 3, 2008 
 
 
 
The Honorable James Clyburn 
U. S. House of Representatives 
H-329, The Capitol 
Washington, DC  20515 
 
Dear Jim: 
 
 Now that you have endorsed Senator Obama as the Presidential Nominee of the 
Democratic Party; I, as a long-time supporter of Senator Clinton and of the Democratic 
Party, urge you to do everything possible to unify this party to win the Presidential 
election in November.  For me and millions of other Democrats, I believe that the most 
important step that you can take now is to encourage the Congressional Black Caucus to 
urge Senator Obama to select Senator Hillary Clinton as his Vice Presidential running 
mate. 
 
 As a businessman I understand the vitally important role that a Democratic 
President can play in establishing programs and policies throughout the government that 
stimulate and support economic opportunities for African Americans.   As African 
Americans we agree that the stakes in this election are far too high to take any chances 
that this party will not be unified from the top to the bottom in our effort to gain control 
of The White House.   
 
 You know as well as I the deep affection that millions of African Americans hold 
for both Senator Clinton and President Clinton.  You also know that Hillary Clinton has 
been a long-term advocate for racial and gender equality, from her early days as a lawyer 
with the Children Defense Fund to her prominent leadership roles on these issues as First 
Lady and as Senator from New York.  But most important, we need to have the certainty 
of winning; and, I believe, without question, that Barack Obama as President and Hillary 
Clinton as Vice President bring that certainty to the ticket. 
 
 Jim, as the highest ranking African American in Congress, I encourage you to 
follow your commitment to build a unified party by helping to make this a historic 
election of Senators Obama and Clinton who both have demonstrated that they have the 
courage and the ability to inspire and lead this nation to greatness today and for years in 
the future. 
 
      Warm regards, 
 
 
 
      Bob Johnson 
 


